
Dear Friend, 

Last month, when I was in Oklahoma, I was encouraged by the story of a young woman who attended three 
JFA seminars in high school. After graduating, she headed off to college. On the first day of one of her classes, her 
professor divided the class into two groups, the students who were pro-choice and the students who were pro-life. 
(There were only two pro-life students.) The teacher then told them to debate the issue of abortion. Because of all 
the JFA training events she had attended, this young lady was able to hold her own against her entire class and 
present a persuasive case for the pro-life position. 

At JFA we spend a lot of time and energy training pro-life people to defend their position in a loving way. 
There are many reasons we believe it’s important to equip Christians in this way. The people we train may have 
opportunities to reach out to someone they know who is pregnant and considering abortion. They may have the 
opportunity to talk about abortion with a pro-choice friend. 
They may even have the opportunity to defend their pro-life 
position to a class full of pro-choice students.  

Every year, Christian students head off to college. In 
many cases they are not prepared for the attack on their faith 
and convictions that so often takes place on college campuses. 
It is so important that we equip our students to know not only 
what they believe but also how to give reasons for their beliefs. 
That way, rather than losing their faith and convictions during 
their college years, they can, like the young woman in the story 
above, lovingly and persuasively share the truth with others.  

At Justice For All, we are always excited to take part in 
preparing people of all ages to persuasively and lovingly defend their pro-life position. We never know what 
opportunities they might have to impact others.  

In Christ, 

On a Personal Note:  

I grew up in Michigan and I have many dear friends there. When I moved back home to Michigan after my 
internship with Justice For All in Kansas, I planned to stay. During the last year, however, my health has gotten 
steadily worse. I worked with multiple doctors and we tried many things. In September, I stayed with some family 
in eastern Ohio and, strangely, my health began to improve. My doctor believes that the pollution in southern 
Michigan was affecting me. Because of this, I am transitioning to living in Ohio. This hasn’t changed my love for 
Michigan, and I am eager to continue working with churches, schools, and small groups there. If you are interested 
in hosting a JFA event, please don’t hesitate to reach out to me. I would love to work with your group.  
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RECENT EVENTS 
 
9/30:  Workshop—Bible Study Group 

(Owosso, Michigan) 
10/1-5:  Four Seminars (Northern Colorado) 
10/14:  Workshop—Pentecostal Church of 

God (Ashtabula, Ohio) 
10/16:  Workshop—Bible Study Group 

(Canton, Ohio) 
10/20-26:  Three Seminars (Oklahoma) 
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